
December, 2024

Port Colborne Public Library

Dear Rachel and Hannah,

On behalf of the advocacy committee of Canadian Federation of University Women, Welland
and District, CFUW, we send a huge thank you for your support in making the 16 Days of
Activism Against Gender Based Violence campaign a success. Please extend our gratitude to
Jeff for his assistance in hanging the red dresses.

From the hanging of red dresses and posting of wall displays to honour MMIWG2S+ in 14
locations across South Niagara, to flag raisings, proclamation readings and lighting of various
buildings and landmarks, to speeches made on November 25 to start the campaign, we can
truly say that we have continued to educate the public in regard to this issue.

Vigils and services to remember/honour the women of the Montreal Massacre brought home
once again the importance of carrying out these various activities as we battle femicide across
Canada.

We are proud to have been able to work with your organization to coordinate and carry out this
campaign and look forward to new opportunities to collaborate with you in the future.

Sincerely,
Gwenn Alves and Carol Harding
Advocacy Leads,
CFUW Welland and District


